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USD 469 

Grounds 
Dec. 12, 22 Board Report 
 

 
It’s that time of year to prepare for the snow!!! 
 
All our snow blades and salt spreaders are waiting for the first event.  We made sure every 
school has a small supply of bagged ice melt as well. 
 
The sports fields have been aerated, fertilized, and treated for weeds this fall.  Seeding was 
needed on a few fields and they're in better shape than they were. 
 
We've trimmed up a few oak trees and pulled out some ugly bushes around the high school to 
make things look more pleasing to the eyes. 
 
With the help of the new hire, Clayton Pfrimmer, we planted 6500 tulip bulbs around the 
district.  You should see a lot of red and pink blooms in late spring or early summer of 
2023.  These tulip bulbs were a donation to the district by the grounds dept. 
 
Even though mowing has stopped, there's still a lot to do.  I found Dale Bohannon's hard hat in 
our shop the other day.  Needless to say a lot of junk has piled up over the years and things 
need to be reorganized. 
 
Pictures are attached below. 
 
Billy Dupras and Clayton Pfrimmer 
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